Field Trips: Guidance for School Nurses 

Appendix A: Sample Letters for Out-of-State Board of Nurses

Date:

Dear Executive Director of Nursing Licensure, [name of state] Department of Health
I am writing to request special consideration of nursing services to be provided by two Connecticut licensed registered nurses to the students of XYZ Public School in XYZ, Connecticut, during their academic field trip to [name of state] on May 8-10, 2014.  The two Connecticut licensed registered nurses will accompany and only provide nursing services that will ensure the health and safety needs of those students with health issues, including the administration of medication and the monitoring of diabetes care.

The students, school staff, chaperones and nurses will be housed in the [ABC Crystal City, City, State,] and visit various sites in the area, including ABC National Cemetery, as well as memorials, museums and the Capitol in [name of state].  

The health and welfare of our students is paramount and I am respectfully requesting that the licensed registered nurses who will accompany students on this trip be permitted to provide services within the scope of their Connecticut licenses to our students only and that any licensing requirements or formalities for practice within [name of state] be excused during this brief visit. Please respond to this request at your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

 

 

School Nurse (Name)

Contact Information

 

(Adapted from Manchester Public Schools)

 

 

Date:

 

Dear Executive Director of Nursing Licensure, District of Columbia, Department of Health:     

      

I am writing to request information regarding the delegation of medication administration and special health care procedures by unlicensed personnel by a Connecticut registered nurse.   The students of XYZ Public School in XYZ, Connecticut, will travel on an academic field trip to Washington, DC, and Arlington, VA on May 8-10, 2014. The students will be accompanied by chaperones (including teachers and other school personnel) and the chaperones will provide care under the delegation of the Connecticut school nurse.  The care is necessary to ensure the health and safety needs of those students with health issues, including the administration of medication and the monitoring of diabetes care.

The students, school staff, and chaperones will be housed in the Hilton Crystal City, Arlington, VA, and visit various sites in the area, including Arlington National Cemetery, as well as memorials, museums and the Capitol in Washington, DC. 

The health and welfare of our students is paramount and I am respectfully requesting that any licensing issues, practice acts or other formalities between our states be excused during this brief visit. Please respond to this request at your earliest convenience.

 

Sincerely,

 

 

 

School Nurse (Name)

Contact Information

 

 

(Adapted from Manchester Public Schools)
Connecticut State Department of Education

May 2014

